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Voting at the General Membership Meeting 

 

Vincentians often question why business items to be voted on at a particular General Membership cannot be discussed, debated or 

amended at that meeting. The SVdP Diocesan Council of Phoenix is somewhat unique in its structure and decision making process. While 

our Diocesan Council has an Executive Board comprised of the Diocesan Council Officers and a Diocesan Council Board comprised of 

the elected District Presidents and an equal number of Board members appointed by the Diocesan Council President, the power to make 

decisions in most cases lies with the Diocesan Council itself.  

 

Our Executive Board and the Diocesan Council Board function primarily to ensure that all matters submitted for consideration by the 

Diocesan Council General Membership are congruent with our Society’s Rule, consistent with our Diocesan Council Bylaws and/or 

policies, are in proper form, have sufficient information for members to consider when voting on the matter, warrant a vote of the 

membership and are distributed to the Conferences according to our mandated timelines. 

 

The voting members of the Phoenix Diocesan Council are the elected Presidents of the affiliated Conferences who are in good standing 

with the Society and the Diocesan Council.  Each Conference President literally carries the vote of their Conference to the General 

Membership Meetings and is required to vote as the Conference voted on each and every item before the Diocesan Council. 

 

Because each Conference president is carrying a ballot with the actual vote and will of his/her Conference and because that Conference 

vote cannot be changed or modified in any way, items ready to be voted on by the General Membership are not debatable. The time for 

debate on most issues before the Diocesan Council is in our Diocesan Committee structure, at the District and Conference levels, during 

open forums or at General Membership Meetings designated specifically for discussion of agenda item that will be voted on at a later 

date. 

 

When time allows, items for consideration are distributed to the individual Conferences and Conference presidents are asked to solicit 

input from their members so that the matter can be discussed at a specific General Membership Meeting designated for the purpose of 

discussion and debate. During such discussions, amendments can be proposed and procedural motions are in order. Once the resolution 

is in final form, it is distributed again for consideration by each Conference and a Conference vote is taken.  

 

Our structure and voting procedures may at first glance appear stilted and complicated, but their purpose is clear. The Diocesan voting 

procedures are designed to give the decision making power to individual Vincentians and their respective Conference. Unless they are 

also serving as a Conference President or proxy for a Conference President, no Diocesan Council Officer, District President or appointed 

Council Board Member has a vote at the General Membership Meetings. Even the Conference Presidents, only have the power to vote as 

their Conference voted. Vincentians at the Conference level have a direct voice in the decision making process of our Diocesan Council 

and our procedures are designed not to restrict input and discussion but rather to allow each Vincentian voice to be heard loud and clear.  

 
(See attached Voting at General Membership Meeting Policy approved by the General Membership on September 20, 2003.) 
 
E)  Once approved for vote by the General Membership, the following process must be followed to ensure that the Conference 

Members are aware of the issue and are able to vote for or against the issue. 
The motion must be presented in writing at least 45 days in advance of the General Membership Meeting.   
 
The motion is to be sent out approximately 35 days in advance to all Conference members for discussion and vote at a 
Conference meeting prior to the General Membership Meeting.  The President of the Conference then casts a single vote at the 
General Membership Meeting on behalf of his/her Conference. 
 
Votes may only take place at a General Membership Meeting if a quorum exists.  The quorum consists of a majority of the 
aggregated Conferences served by the Diocesan Council.  For example, if there are 75 aggregated Conferences in the Diocesan 
Council, a quorum exists when 38 aggregated Conferences are represented. 
 

F)  The annual budget is an exception to items E1 and E2 above.  Preliminary numbers are available in the time frames specified; 
but final numbers may not be.  When the budget is presented to the General Membership in the September meeting, the 
membership may approve or reject the budget but may not amend it.  Amendments to the budget would be substantive motions 
and would have to go through the normal process.  If the budget is rejected by the General Membership, the minutes of the 
meetings should reflect the recommendations for adjustment, if any, to be passed on to the Board.  


